
Nominating Meeting 
Scheduled Thursday 

Nominations for the officers of the ASUO, Oregon’s student 
governing body, will be held in McArthur court Thursday at 
11 a.m. Petitions of declaration to run must be turned in to Ed 
Allen at the educational activities office before the nominating 
assembly; they must be accompanied by an eligibility slip. 

Officer for which nominations will be made are president. 

ROY PAUL NELSON 

Nelson Named 
Oregana Editor 

Roy Paul Nelson, sophomore in 
the school of journalism in 1942-43, 
was appointed editor of the 1946- 
47 Oregana Monday by the educa- 
tional activities board. 

Nelson is serving overseas with 
the navy at present but expects to 

hs/releaeed- about June 1. He ap- 
plied for the editorship by letter. 

Before he was called to active 
duty in the navy in July, 1943, Nel- 
son was managing editor of the 
Oregana and an Emerald column- 
ist. He petitioned for a co-editor- 
ship of the yearbook with Helen 
Johnson in the spring of 1943, but 
the board rejected the co-editor- 
ship because of his expected call to 
duty. 

Nelson is a member of Sigma 
Delta Chi, men’s professional jour- 
nalistic fraternity, and formerly 
Jived in Canard club. 

His appointment is subject to 
the approval of the ASUO execu- 

tive council. 
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first vice-president, second vice- 
president", secretary-treasurer and 
two representatives from the 

senior, junior and sophomore 
class who will serve on the execu- 

tive council the coming school 
year. Nominations for yell king of 
the rally squad will also be made. 
Tapping for members of Phi Theta 
Upsilon will be held during the 
assembly. 

ASUO officers this year are Ed 
Allen, president; Jack Craig, first 
vice-president; Janet- Douglas, 
second vice-president; and Phyllis 
Evans, secretary-treasurer. Class 
representatives are Anita Young 
and Dorothy Godknecht, seniors, 
Gil Roberts and Bob Davies, 
juniors, and Jeanne Simmonds and 
Phil Dana, sophomores. 

Class Nominations 

Meetings for the junior, sopho- 
more and freshman class have 
been scheduled in order to nomi- 
nate candidates who will serve as 

the class officers next year. The 
class of 1948 will meet in Room 3, 
Fenton hall, Thursday at 5 p.m. 
Members of the class of 1947 will 
meet in Room 207 Chapman hall, 
Thursday at 4:30 p.m. 

The freshman class will assemble 
in Room 3, Fenton hall, Thursday 
at 4 p.m. 

Present Officers 
Present class officers of the 

junior class are Marjorie Cowlin, 
president; Douglas Moore, vice- 
president; Marguerite Wittwer, 
secretary; and Harriet Farr, treas- 
urer. Sophomore class officers in- 
clude Ed Marshall, president; Bar- 
bara Hawley, vice-president; 
Jeanne Simmonds, secretary; and 

Marilyn Stratton, treasurer. Offi- 
cers of the freshman class are 

Fred Goodspeed, president; Jim 
McClintock, vice-president; Colleen 
Mariott, secretary; and Joan Rae 
Williams, treasurer. 

Petitions are still being accept- 
ed for director of the Oregon Fed- 
eration and editor of the Ore-enter. 
Federation head petitions may be 
turned in to Diris Hack at the 
alumni office. Ed Allen is accapt- 
ing petitions for Ore-enter editor 
until May 15. 
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PEARL PETERSON 
Winner of a $300 scholarship. 

GIL ROBERTS 
Winner of tin' Koyl cup. 

MARGE SKORDAHL 
Winner of the Gerlinger cup. 

Gerlinger, Koyi Cups Given at ‘Fair’ 
To Marjorie Skordahl. Gil Roberts 

lop spot of the 1946 Junior 
Weekend was the awarding of 

scholarships and cups to outstand- 
ing members of the junior class. 
Various campus honoraries also 
tapped new members during the 
“State Fair” celebration. 

Chosen as top juniors and 
awarded the Gerlinger and Koyl 
cups were Marjorie Skordahl, 
junior in journalism, and Gil Rob- 
erts, junior in physical education. 
The cups were awarded during the 
Junior Prom. 

The Gerlinger cup, presented by 
Mrs. George Gerlinger, former re- 

gent of the University, was pre- 
sented by a committee of faculty, 
town, and student women to Miss 
Skordahl as the best all-around 
woman of the junior class. During 
the past year she served as presi- 
dent of Phi Theta Upsilon, junior 
women’s service honorary. 

The Koyl cup, gift of Charles 

—Courtesy Eugene Register-Guard 
->■ BLUE RIBBON HAMUS OREGANUS 

Prize winning float in the Junior Weekend parade Saturday was this gay hunk of ham who 
came to.the “State Fair” on roller skates and carried home the bacon to Creators Alpha Xi 
Delta and Sigma Phi Epsilon.—Courtesy Register-Guard. % 

W. Koyl, ’ll, was awarded to Rob- 
erts as the best all-around man of 
the junior class. He is junior rep- 
resentative on the ASUO execu- 

tive council. 
The Schwering scholarship of 

$300, given in the memory of the 
late Hazel P. Schwering, former 
dean of women, was awarded to 
Pearl Peterson, junior in liberal 
arts. Additional awards of $50, 
made by anonymous donors, went 
to Norma Granstrom, junior in 
liberal arts; Myrl Sykes, junior in 

liberal arts; and Jean Alexander, 
junior in liberal arts. 

Mortar Board 
At the campus dinner Mortar 

Board, senior women’s honoraiy, 
led the tapping ceremonies. Those 
picked for the honorary were Mar- 
guerite Wittwer, junior in jour- 
nalism; Martha Thorsland, junior 
in liberal arts; June Johnson, jun- 
ior in liberal arts; Gay Edwards, 
junior in liberal arts; Marilyn 
Sage, junior in journalism; Mar- 
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UO Opinion Poll Forecasts 
Large Summer Enrollment 

By HERB PENNY 
Results of a scientific poll of campus opinion show that more 

students will be attending the University during the 1946 sum- 

mer session than ever before, Warren Price, associate professor 
of journalism, reported Thursday. Mr. Price is conducting the 
poll as a part of his class in public opinion. 

Twenty-one per cent of the students polled intend to return 
to tne university during the sum- 

mer, he said, which would give an 

estimated enrollment of 777. This 
figure, however, is obtained on the 
basis of students now present in 
the University and during normal 
times only half of the summer en- 

rollment come from the regular 
students. This fact would double 
the above figure to 1554. 

The question asked students 
polled was “Do you plan to attend 
the 1946 summer session?’’ Of the 
229 polled 48 answered “yes’’ and 
181 answered “no.’’ Of those an- 

swering “yes,’’ 39 were men and 9 
women. The “no” answer came 

from 71 men and 110 women. 

Estimate Low 
“The estimated figure is apt to 

be low,” Mr. Price said, “because 
the present ratio of special and 

graduate students at Oregon is low. 
Returns show that they make up 
the bulk of the summer session 
enrollment.” Only 14 of the 229 
polled were special and graduate 
students. 

The public opinion class broke 
down the structure of the Univer- 
sity in accordance with Gallup 
control methods, Mr. Price ex- 
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Phi Theta Offers 
Two Scholarships 

Phi Theta Upsilon, junior wom- 

en’s honorary, is offering two 
three-term scholarships to eligible 
junior women who will be seniors 
next fall. These scholarships will 
provided the tuition costs for the 
senior year of each recipient. 

“Phi Thetas are providing these 
scholarships with the hope that 
they will enable two worthy juniors 
to complete their scholastic re- 

quirements for graduation w.ro 

otherwise might not be able to fin- 
ish school,” Marge Skordahl, presi- 
dent of the honorary, said in an- 

nouncing the awards. 
Petitions for the scholarships 

must be submitted to the dean of 
women's office before 5 p.m. Fri- 
day, May 17. Blanks to be filled 
out by petitioners are obtainable 
at the office of the dean of women. 

There will be a meeting for all 
Phi Thetas at the Side Monday at 


